FINAL REPORT AND PROJECT ASSESSMENT (58p22 Aktion)
The given programme was fulfiled according to the stated schedule. Pre-planed activities were adapted to the possibilities of a different semester time regimes at the partner schools. The partners found suitable excursions terms in spring month of 2011.
The first joint event organized with Austrian partner took place on Monday December 6th of 2010 at the Faculty of Architecture auditorium. The material called „Wien+“ was presented by the austrian project partners from TU Wien – Univ.Ass.Dipl.Ing.Dr.techn. Thomas Dillinger and Univ.Ass.Dipl.Ing.Dr.techn.Petra Hirschler. The presentation had two parts: „Spatial Development in Austrian city regions“ and „The development of the region Vienna – Bratislava, in the CENTROPE  region context“. The lecture was visited by about 60 students and 12 teachers of Faculty of Architecture and was very positively evaluated.
40 students and 3 teachers of Faculty of Architecture participated on the excursion to Vienna on April 28th of 2011. The excursion followed the topics presented in December 2010 at the Faculty of Architecture and it was focused on current urban development projects in Vienna. It started by the presentation taken by Thomas Dillinger at the TU Wien. Presentation was followed by a by a lecture of Thomas Fleischmann from the Planning and Development Department of the City of Vienna. He introduced the new city project „See Stadt“ at the former Aspern airport. The following students city tour accompanied and commented by Petra Hirschler was focused on remarkable city projects and realizations. The students visited the site of the future main train station in Vienna. The partcipants appreciated a view of the site from the temporary observation tower. Subsequently the students visited the Gasometr city, a residential and commercial city district built up in former industrial zone. The Gasometr city and the See Stadt projects present a consistent rebuliding examples. The localities make possible the constitution of new residential and commercial areas accordding to the compact city principles.  
According to the austrian partner wishes the last Aktion project activity took place on May 30th of 2011. About 40 students and teachers from Vienna partner university realized a efective bus excursion to Brno. The excursion focused on architectural heritage of funkcionalism started at the Brno Exhibion Center. The opening lecutre was presented by Ing.František Nečas from the Brno Exhibition Center.  Next lecture was presented by Ing.arch.Radovan Herzán from the City of Brno Planning Department. Next part of the excursion took place in the city center, the participants were interested in new buildings and public spaces realizations. Accompanying commentary was presented by a colleague from the Faculty of Architecture in Brno – Ing.arch.Luboš Františák, Ph.D. The austrain participants appreciated the thematic and organization features of the excursion.
We consider the Aktion project as a very successful and benefical for both partners. The presented topics in Austria provide a rare inspiration for us, mainly in the branch of urbanism and city development. The excursion of austrian partners to Brno confirmed that we can also present examples of architectural and urban quality from the past and present time.
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